
CITY OF WEYAUWEGA 
PUBLIC PROPERTY & PURCHASING COMMITTEE PROCEEDINGS 

MAY 4, 2021  
 

The Public Property & Purchasing Committee meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Cameron Looker at the Weyauwega Municipal Building Council Chambers at 6:30 pm., roll call 
was taken. Members present: Cameron Looker, Bruce Goetsch and Rich Luedke. Also present: 
Mayor Jack Spierings, City Administrator Jeremy Schroeder and Clerk Rebecca Loehrke.    
 
Discussion and possible action on purchase of Kaminski Estate Parcel for $25,000:    The 
Mayor spoke on the history of the land parcel which is known as Peterson Park. It was offered 
to the City many years ago and at that time the City decided to pass on it. The Kaminski Family 
then purchased it. Now the family is wanting to clear up the estate and would like to give the 
City the first chance to purchase it at the cost that they purchased it for $25,000. The City has 
received an anonymous donation to purchase the property which included the land with the 
old barn and the area where the playground equipment is located. The City would like to take 
the barn down to enhance the area with additional parking for the boat landing and 
kayak/canoe launch. The only cost to the City would be the closing costs which would come out 
of contingency. Motion Goetsch, second Luedke, to approve the purchase of the Kaminski Estate 
Parcel for $25,000 using the donation from the anonymous donor. Motion carried with all 
“ayes”.  
 
Such Other Matters As Authorized by Law:   None 
 
Motion Luedke, second Goetsch, to adjourn at 6:36 pm.  Motion carried with all “ayes”.   
 
Recommendation for Council:   

1. Recommend to approve the purchase of the Kaminski Estate Parcel for $25,000 using 
the donation from the anonymous donor.     

 
Rebecca Loehrke     
City Clerk   


